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14 November 1975, you received your first nonjudicial punishment (NJP) for possession of 
marijuana.  On 12 December 1975, you received a second NJP for failure to go to your appointed 
place of duty.  Subsequently, you were recommended for Naval Drug Rehabilitation Center 
(NDRC) treatment due to your heavy drug usage that commenced around age 13.  On  
19 February 1976, you received a third NJP for failing to provide a urine sample.  Despite your 
misconduct and previously diagnosed personality disorder, after completing rehabilitation 
treatment, the Chief of Naval Personnel (CNP) concurred with your command’s recommendation 
that you be retained in the Navy.  However, you were issued a page 13 administrative counseling 
advising you that further misconduct may result not only in disciplinary action but in the 
processing for administrative discharge.   
 
On 30 July 1976, you received a fourth NJP for missing movement and for a period of 
unauthorized absence (UA).  As a result, on 19 October 1976, you were notified of your pending 
administrative separation by reason for unsuitability due to your diagnosed personality disorder, 
at which time you waived your right to consult with military counsel.  Ultimately, on 22 October 
1976, you were discharged with a General (Under Honorable Conditions) (GEN) characterization 
of service. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and 
contentions that you incurred PTSD and other mental health concerns from military sexual 
trauma.  You argue that the Navy inappropriately handled a sexual assault against you and, 
instead, processed you for separation.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the 
Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-service 
accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
Based on your assertion that you incurred PTSD and other mental health concerns during 
military service, which might have mitigated the circumstances that led to your discharge 
characterization of service, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for 
correction to your record and provided the Board with the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

During military service, he was diagnosed with a personality disorder.  The 
diagnosis was based on observed behaviors and performance during his period of 
service, the information he chose to disclose, and the psychological evaluation 
performed by the mental health clinician as documented in his service records.  His 
in-service misconduct appears to be more consistent with his diagnosed 
characterological traits, rather than evidence of a diagnosis of PTSD or another 
mental health condition incurred in or exacerbated by military service.  
Unfortunately, his personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish 
clinical symptoms of another mental health condition.  Additional records (e.g., 
post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, 
and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in rendering an alternate 
opinion. 
 






